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SUMMARY REPORT
Meeting of Commission on Higher Fducation, August 26-27, 1985

Undergraduate and graduate degree programs in Visual and
Performing Arts were evaluated by a team of out-of-State con~
sultants in December 1984. The Commission approved a report
based on the recommendations of the consultants.

The Commission approved a report on cooperation between two-—
year institutions in Beaufort and Sumter, and a recommendation
that a professional study of the library needs of the two-year
institutions in Sumter be presented to the Commission by April
1986,

The Commission endorsed the concept of a State plan for
continuing desegregation efforts in 1986 and beyond. The
final drafc of the State-initiated plan will be presented to
the Commission in December 1985,

The Commission approved the following permanent improvement
requests; (1) two leases from Coastal Carolina Educational
Foundation, USC-Coastal Carclina; (2) signage request,

Medical University of South Carolina; and (3) construction of
early child care facility, Aiken Technical College.

The Commission approved the 1985-86 budget of the Charleston
Consertium in the amount of $224,378.

The presidents of the public colleges and universities and
the executive director of the State Board for Techmical and
Comprehensive Education presented their 1986-87 appropriation
requests to the Commission.




